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Professional Development as a Retention Tool  
Source: Council on Education and Workforce Development 

To recognize that pharmacy workforce development is an essential component of staff 
recruitment, retention, and well-being; further,  
  
To recognize that pharmacy workforce development encompasses more than formal education 
programs and includes informal learning among colleagues, mentoring, participation in 
activities of professional organizations, and other types of learning; further,  
  
To encourage healthcare executives to support pharmacy workforce development programs, 
including leadership succession planning, as an important benefit that aids in recruiting and 
retaining qualified staff; further,  
  
To support healthcare executives with pharmacy workforce development by providing 
educational programs, services, and resources.   
  
To encourage organizations to assess the effectiveness of professional development initiatives 
by evaluating their impact on recruitment and retention outcomes.  
  
This policy supersedes ASHP policy 2103.  
 
Pharmacy Access to Payer Networks 

Source: Council on Pharmacy Management 
To oppose pharmacy access criteria that impose discriminatory requirements or qualifications 
on participation in insurance payer networks that interfere with patient continuity of care or 
patient site-of-care options; further,  
  
To advocate for laws and regulations that require healthcare payers to disclose to pharmacies 
applying to participate in payer networks the criteria and the clinical and operational outcome 
data reporting requirements used to include, retain, or exclude pharmacies; further,  
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To encourage healthcare payers to standardize network access criteria and eliminate those 
reporting requirements already imposed by accrediting bodies or regulatory agencies.  
  
This policy supersedes ASHP policy 2031.  
 
 


